Minutes of the
Meeting of the Clark County Drainage Board
Clark County, Indiana

April 21, 2015

The Clark County Drainage Board met on April 21, 2015, in Room 418, Clark County
Government Building, Jeffersonville, Indiana, at 5:00pm. Present at the meeting were President
Mike Killen and Member Les Kavanaugh, Ex-Officio non-voting member County Surveyor
David Blankenbeker, secretary Anna McCartney and attomey Bob Bottorff. Vice President Jack
Coffman was absent,

For the first order of business, Mr. Kavanaugh moved to accept the minutes of the March 17,
2015, as submitted. Mr, Killen seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.

In the next order of business, Mr. Dixon informed the Board of his findings for three drainage
complaints. Brian Castle, 15602 S.R. 60, Borden 47106—Mr. Dixon referred Mr. Castle to
INDOT and Muddy Fork Conservancy District since the problem involves both entities and not a
County problem. The Board took no action.

Sarah Mullins, 209 Mt. Zion Rd, Henryville 47126—Mr. Dixon informed the Board that the
problem involves private property and not in an casement. The Board took no action.

Erie Williamson, 303 E. Oak St., Otisco, 47163—Mr. Dixon told the Board that the whole area
of Otisco is very flat with no way to drain water away. He has been is discussion with-
Commissioner Jack Coffman and Jill Saegesser with River Hills about applying for a
Community Block Grant in order to get drainage relief for the entire area. The Board took no
aciion,

In the next order of business, the Board discussed the financing of the MS4 Project. They sct a
Special Meeting for April 30, 2015 at S5pm. Mr. Dixon will invite Rob Huckleby of Stantec to be
present. Mr. Bottorff will extend an invitation by letter to Muddy Fork Conservancy officials,
Clark County Commissioners and Clark County Council to attend the meeting to help work on a
solution.

In the next order of business, three property owners in Elk Run Subdivision and developer Jeff
Corbett are sharing expenses for the solution of their drainage problem. 308-310 Erin Lane,
Ridgeview Subdivision, Henryville—MTr. Bottorff will follow-up his letter to complainants
Keener/Farmer to see if that project will move ahead. Both projects will be delayed until
weather and ground conditions improve.

In the next order of business, Mr. Kavanaugh moved to accept the claims as submitted—XBE
Inc., March maintenance agreement=$85; Law Office of Robert G. Bottorff—April attorney
fees=$412.50; Brian Dixon, Annual MS4 Registration Fee=$85; and Anna McCariney, 1%
Quarter, 2015, Minutes and Financial Statements as per contract=3,250. Mr. Killen seconded the
motion. Motion passed unanimously.



In the next order of business, Mr. Bottorff updated the Board regarding the contract with Stantac
for managing the MS4 project if funding is resolved.

There being no further business before the Board, on motion made, seconded and passed, the

meeting was adjourned at 5:45pm.
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